
When should a COP Letter be issued?
This diagram only covers the main pathways to issuing a COP Letter

Should I issue a COP Letter?

Has the student completed the 
internal complaints procedure?

Is the student out of time to 
escalate the complaint or appeal 
to the next stage?

The provider should issue a COP 
Letter at the end of any complaint, 
academic appeal, disciplinary, 
fitness to practise procedures, 
or harassment and bullying 
procedures. Any point where 
the student has reached the end 
of the line and no further steps 
internally.

The student should 
be told they can ask 
for a COP Letter 
if they remain 
dissatisfied. The 
provider should issue 
one automatically if 
the student requests 
one. The COP 
Letter must follow 
the format on our 
website.

COP Letter should be 
issued within 28 days 
automatically after 
the completion of the 
internal processes. 
The COP Letter must 
follow the format on 
our website and must 
be issued even if the
complaint is not 
considered to be 
eligible.

Does the provider only allow the 
complaint to escalate to the final 
stage on narrow grounds (eg 
procedural irregularity).

Explain this and the grounds for 
escalation in a letter and explain 
that if the student does not have 
grounds for escalation then they 
can ask for COP Letter within a set 
time period.

If the student 
requests a COP 
Letter it should be 
issued stating that 
the student has not 
completed internal 
processes and is out 
of time. The COP 
Letter must follow 
the format on our 
website.

Complete internal 
procedures and issue 
a COP Letter. The 
COP Letter must
follow the format on 
our website.

Provide a COP Letter 
if requested. If the 
student makes a 
request late then the 
COP Letter should 
explain this. The COP 
Letter must follow 
the format on our 
website.
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Rule 7.3 of the OIA Rules states that 
in exceptional circumstances, we may 
decide to review a complaint when the 
student has not completed the providers 
internal  processes and/or does not have a 
Completion of Procedures Letter.


